How much hay will your horses need this winter?
Source: Robert Coleman, UK Animal and Food Sciences
As horse owners go through the summer, they should start thinking about their hay supply for the upcoming winter feeding season. It appears in some areas that the supply of hay this year is much better than the past couple years, but now is the time for those who need to buy hay to make plans to do so.

The common question is how much hay will farmers need? The answer starts with and depends on several things. Firstly, how long will you need to feed?  If conditions are such that you need to start feeding hay in mid-November and continue until the first of April, you will feed for about 150 days. The actual number will certainly vary with available fall pasture and when you can use pasture again in the spring.

Secondly, how big are your horses? Let’s assume the average size of the horses in your care is 1,100 pounds. To get a reasonable estimate of how much your horses weigh, you can use a heart girth tape.

Thirdly, how much will each of your horses eat? Again, you need to make an assumption and most farmers commonly believe that the average adult horse will need to eat an amount equal to about two percent of its body weight per day.

Making these assumptions, you can now calculate that each adult horse would need to eat approximately 22 pounds each day, which is about 1.65 tons for 150 days. To make adjustments for waste or increased needs, it’s reasonable for you to have a hay inventory of about 1.75 to 2 tons of hay per horse for the winter. 

Source your hay now because it may be harder to find it later in the season and getting enough hay for your horses could become a real challenge.

For more information on feeding horses, contact the (
COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.
Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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